Lower Cape Fear Chapter – NCSSAR
1996
Officers:  
President – Richard Eisenman
1st Vice President –John Farmer
2nd Vice President – John Debnam
Secretary-Art Gowan
Treasurer – Frank O’Brien
Chaplain – Roy Sandlin 
Registrar – Charles H. Davies
Historian – William K. Dorsey
Parliamentarian –Rev. Walser H. Allen
Trustee (Property) –Julian Walker
Board Member at Large – Douglas Fry
Board Member at Large – George McNeir
Board Member at Large – John Thornhill
Significant Accomplishments:
· 20 Jan – Business meeting at Western Sizzlin’
· Presented Compatriot John Thornhill with SAR Past President’s Pin

· Installation of officers

· 10 Feb – Board of Directors meeting at Arby’s; Sent $5.00 to the Moore’s Creek Battleground Association to secure annual membership

· 22 Feb – George Washington’s birthday celebration – DAR regents were invited to attend; guest speaker BG Kenneth R. Newbold (Ret)
· 25 Feb – Moore’s Creek Commemoration

· 17 Mar - Business meeting at Western Sizzlin’; 

· Presented a Certificate of Appreciation to the manager of Western Sizzlin’, Mr. Minchew

· Compatriot Art Gowan presented “The Internet and the American Revolution”

· 20 Apr -  Business meeting at Western Sizzlin’; guest speaker Comdr Michael Blair, USCG, from the Marine Safety Office presented “History of the Coast Guard”

· 11 May – Business meeting at Arby’s 
· 18 May – Law Enforcement Award

· 22 Jun – Business meeting at Western Sizzlin’; compatriot Art Gowan presented “The Internet and the American Revolution” again

· 13 Jul - Picnic at Wrightsville Beach Recreation Center

· 10 Aug – Business meeting at Arby’s- discussed potential program speakers
· 21 Sep – Field trip to Military Museum at Fort Fisher; brown bag lunch for sustenance 

· 19 Oct – Dinner meeting at Western Sizzlin’ – Lt Col Lee Hanna, Senior Army Instructor at Whiteville HS spoke about the JROTC program

· 16 Nov  - Dinner meeting at Western Sizzlin’ – Speaker Polly Sheets, member of the Stamp Defiance Chapter, DAR in place of Ellen Money who was hospitalized
· 21 Dec –Business meeting at Western Sizzlin’ 

· The New Hanover County Library has agreed to store the chapter records.  All records greater than three years old will be turned over to the library.

· The members voted to purchase a wreath to use at Memorial services such as Moore’s Creek and King’s Mountain
· Election of officers
New Members -1996 - None
There were 33 members in the Lower Cape Fear Chapter at the beginning of the year.
In Memorial:  None

Chapter members holding state offices:
Charles H. Davies – State ROTC Awards Chairman (6th consecutive year)


